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REGULAR MEETING

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen/Alderwoman of the Town of Port
Barre met in regular session in the town hall on Tuesday, October
1, 2019, at the hour of 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Ardoin called the meeting to order. Present were: Barron,
Pickney, Abshire and Hardy. Absent: Robin.

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen/Alderwoman of the Town of Port
Barre, Parish of St. Landry, State of Louisiana, were duly
convened as the governing authority of said town by Mayor John P.
Ardoin, whom stated that the Council was ready for the
transaction of business.

Motion by Pickney, seconded by Barron, accepting the minutes of
the Regular Meeting held on September 3, 2019, and the Special
Meeting held on September 30, 2019, and to dispense with the
reading thereof. Unanimous.

Mayor Ardoin gave an update on business items from last month’s
meeting.

Motion by Hardy, seconded by Abshire adopting a Resolution
Requesting Financial Assistance From the State of Louisiana Under
the Fiscal Year 2019-2020 Local Government Assistance and
Community Water Enrichment Fund Programs. Unanimous.

Motion by Pickney, seconded by Hardy appointing Mr. Leroy Andrus
to the Board for St. Landry Parish Fire District No. 2, to
replace Mr. Michael Savant.

Mayor Ardoin called upon Chief Deon Boudreaux who rendered his
monthly report.

Mayor Ardoin called upon Chad Mayer, Supervisor of Public Works,
who rendered his monthly report.
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Mayor Ardoin called upon Ms. Hannah Levet, Parks and Recreation
Director, who rendered her monthly report and gave an update on
Youth League activities.

Motion by Abshire, seconded by Barron accepting all financial and
departmental reports. Unanimous.

Mayor Ardoin called upon the Town Council, then the audience.
General discussion was had, including lift station repairs,
employee retirement, blighted/deeded property ownership, manhole
on Saizan, the Fruit of the Loom building and future library
funding. Mr. Richard LeBouef with St. Landry Parish Solid Waste
was present and addressed the audience regarding proposed changes
to trash pickup. Mr. Ken Marks, candidate for St. Landry Parish
President, was present and addressed the audience.

Motion by Abshire, seconded by Pickney to adjourn. Unanimous.




